
 

 

 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Message from Mrs Lucas, SENDCO 
 

SEND Parent drop in on Tuesday 10th January 9:00-10:00 
 

This will provide an opportunity for parents to speak directly with therapists and 
outside agencies working in our school. Please do come along and have a cup of 

coffee and meet our outside providers. 
Look forward to seeing you there. 

 
 
 

   

WEST ACTON PRIMARY SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 

Friday 6th January 2023 

Happy New Year to our wonderful West Acton community. I hope that you all have had a 

wonderful holiday and wish you a happy and healthy 2023! It was fantastic to see everyone back 

at school and ready to learn! Lessons have been in full swing and the children have started to 

work hard ready for mid-year assessments later on this term.  I hope that you are continuing to 

work each using the CGP books that we provide for homework each week as well as reading daily 

with your child. 

Whilst the weather is colder, we understand that some children may have non uniform boots, 

shoes or jumpers on but we expect that our school uniform is followed as much as possible.   

We have two coffee mornings for parents next week so I hope that you will attend these and find 

them helpful.  Have a restful weekend, Miss Kondo. 

 



 
IMPORTANT MESSAGE FROM THE PTA 

Dear friends, 
 

We hope you are all well during this very cold snap! 

 

As mentioned in our email last week, the Friends of West Acton Primary School PTA Annual General Meeting (AGM) will be held 

on Friday 10th February 2023 at 10am. The meeting will be on MS Teams, and the link and agenda will be sent nearer the time. 

 

We would like to inform you that the current committee- comprising of the Chairperson, Secretary and Treasurer- will be 

standing down due to changes in our family and work life. The legal requirement is for at least two people to be on the 

committee, but we recommend that all the current positions be filled. There is no maximum limit to the number of committee 

members, so of course, there can be more than three.   

 

If you would like to put yourself forward as a candidate for one of the positions or have any questions, please email us 

at fowap2014@gmail.com. The deadline for informing us that you would like to nominate yourself as a candidate is Friday 27th 

January 2023. 

The new committee will be elected at the AGM. This link provides more information about the main roles: 

https://www.pta.co.uk/running-a-pta/managing-a-pta/pta-committee-roles-and-responsibilities/ 

 

If there are no candidates or not enough, the PTA will not be able to continue. This means that there will be no more 

fundraising events like the Fabulous Fireworks, seasonal fairs, bake sales and 2nd hand uniform sales. 

 

This is a chance for a new committee to make their own mark on the PTA and continue to bring the school community together 

and raise money to make our children's time at school even more enjoyable! We have also really enjoyed our time getting to 

know other parents and learning new skills. 

Funds in the past have supported the Year 1 seaside trip, Year 6 Leavers' souvenirs and events, educational magazines for the 

library, waste paper recycling bins and mini-globes for each class, skipping rope workshops and picture frames to display the 

children's work around the school- to name but a few! 

It has been an honour to be a part of the PTA, and we would like to take this opportunity to thank Miss Kondo and all school 

staff, previous PTA members and all the volunteers for their invaluable support. 

 

Very best wishes,   

Diana, Pete & Rasha 

 

PS Remember you can still help the PTA raise money for school while shopping online: 

Sign up to easyfundraising.org and you can raise money for the school from all your favourite websites at no cost to 

yourself. 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fowestacton/ 

 

Shop AmazonSmile at https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/1167118-0, and Amazon donates to Friends Of West Acton 

Primary School (Pta), at no cost to you. 

mailto:fowap2014@gmail.com
https://www.pta.co.uk/running-a-pta/managing-a-pta/pta-committee-roles-and-responsibilities/
http://easyfundraising.org/
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fowestacton/
https://smile.amazon.co.uk/gp/f.html?C=3LJCHSG4IVLMB&K=33BXRMZSGANR6&M=urn:rtn:msg:202109020801540fbc945681dd4d8fa7c3606d95c0p0eu&R=3TV1CCK9Y7IEW&T=C&U=https%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.co.uk%2Fch%2F1167118-0%3Fref_%3Dpe_4117511_622306161&H=P8V18XLYNAI0VC66MIKTMCMYIZSA&ref_=pe_4117511_622306161


Message from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton- Educational Psychotherapist and School Therapist 

 

Happy New Year to you and your families! 

 

When we get asked a tricky question or have to address a difficult topic…… 

‘Why is the sky blue? Why is it always raining? Why do some children only have one parent? 

Why were we washing our hands so much? Why did we move home?  

In order to make sense of their world, children ask their grown-ups questions. These ‘Why’ 

questions can be really tricky to answer, what should we say back? How much should we tell 

them about certain topics? 

Children often ask really important questions at times when we are at our busiest, you might 

be at the shops, standing on a busy bus or queuing to go into school……this is when they catch 

us off guard and ask the really serious or grown-up questions. 

How can parents/carers help? 

In thinking about how we respond, we first of all need to think about how we feel about the 

question asked. If the topic of conversation is painful or triggering to you, then it will be 

important for you to be aware of this before you respond. It’s okay to say, ‘I have heard your 

question, I’m not going to answer it right now, but I will come back to you to talk about it.’ 

If you do choose to answer in that moment, the information we give to the child needs to be 

age appropriate. It is also important that we are truthful in what we say so that they know 

that they can trust what their parent/carer tells them.  

Try to explore what they already know about the topic. Ask them what they might have seen 
or heard about it already and what they think. 

Investigating the reason that your child is asking their question, may help you understand 
what they are thinking and you may find it is then easier to provide them with an answer.  
 

 

I look forward to wishing you a happy new year, in person, at our Parent/carer Coffee Morning 

next Thursday 12th January from 9.00am -10.00am in the Conference room. 

We are going to be thinking about children and their emotions.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

Book early Tuesday morning YOGA club here: 

https://bookwhen.com/kidsyogaflo#focus=ev-shyd-

20230110080000 

 

https://bookwhen.com/kidsyogaflo#focus=ev-shyd-20230110080000
https://bookwhen.com/kidsyogaflo#focus=ev-shyd-20230110080000


 

 

 


